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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF 

THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF 

LCTCS FACILITIES CORPORATION  

October 25, 2012 

3:00 p.m. 

 

A duly called meeting of the Board of Directors of LCTCS Facilities Corporation (the 

“Corporation”) was held by conference call on October 25, 2012. Those directors of the Corporation 

present included: Stevie Smith, Chair/President; Lambert Boissiere, Secretary/Treasurer and Director 

Billy Montgomery. Other participants included Jan Jackson, Bill Obier, Eric Setz, Brian LaFleur, Liza 

Sherman, and Michele Nardini. 

 

Approval of Minutes from September 21, 2012 Meeting: 

  

 On the motion of Secretary/Treasurer Boissiere, seconded by Director Montgomery, the Board 

approved the minutes of the September 21, 2012 meeting, as presented.                                                                                                                                                  

 

Board Review and Approval of the Relocation of the Delgado Learning Resource Center Annex 

within Delgado Community College’s City Park Campus, New Orleans: 

 

Brian LaFleur said the Delgado Learning Resource Center Annex was originally going to be 

located adjacent to the Learning Resource Center site. Mr. LaFleur stated Chancellor Monty Sullivan 

requested the relocation of the Annex building so that it would be positioned flanking the Delgado Hall 

building. Secretary/Treasurer Boissiere asked how much the project would be delayed by the 

relocation and Mr. Lafleur said the planning would have to start over as a new project, but the 

Chancellor was aware of that delay. 
 

On the motion of Secretary/Treasurer Boissiere, seconded by Director Montgomery, the Board 

approved the relocation of the Delgado Learning Resource Center Annex, to be positioned flanking the 

Delgado Hall building. 

 

Review and Approval of Funding for the Capital Area Technical College, Westside Campus 

Project, Plaquemine, Exxon Pipeline Protection: 

 Brian LaFleur provided a history of the issues encountered with an Exxon pipeline right of way 

on the site of the Capital Area Technical College, Westside Campus. Mr. LaFleur said Exxon required 

that the pipeline be wrapped in a steel jacket for protection, at the cost of the Facilities Corporation. 

Mr. LaFleur stated the contingency balancing remaining would be between $4,000 and $5,000 after 

payment for the pipeline protection. 

 

On the motion of Secretary/Treasurer Boissiere, seconded by Director Montgomery, the  

Board approved funding, up to $200,000, to provide a steel jacket for protection of the Exxon pipeline 

beneath the site of the Capital Area Technical College, Westside Campus in Plaquemine. 

 

Board Review and Approval of the New LCTCS Student Information System Project Proposed 

Budget and LCTCS Student Information System Disaster Command Center, Baton Rouge: 
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